
The X Meeting of the Permanent Consultative Committee I: Telecommunications, 
 
DECIDES: 
 
 

PCC.I/DEC. 55 (X-07) 
1
 To instruct the Executive Secretary of CITEL to send, to the 

Administrations of CITEL’s Member States, the QUESTIONNAIRE 
ON BEST PRACTICES REGARDING TECHNOLOGY AND 
INNOVATION AND TECHNOLOGY TRANSFER attached hereto.  
Furthermore, each administration is requested to provide a contact person 
to facilitate follow-up.  Information shall be sent to Mr. Oscar Galante, 
Rapporteur of the Group on Scientific and Technological Research and 
Technology Transfer (ogalante@agencia.secyt.gov.ar), with a copy sent 
to Ms. María Victoria Sukenik (msukenik@secom.gov.ar), and CITEL’s 
Secretariat (citel@oas.org).  The suggested deadline to submit answers 
to the questionnaire is June 15, 2007. 
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